
What a way to end the season! The Blue Haven 

Fest was a blast. Everyone had a great time 

and the dinner was wonderful. We still have 

lots of camping time left so enjoy. 

 

Events for This Week: 
Friday September 9th:  

 7:30pm: Texas Hold'em - Want to test 

your luck? Join us at the clubhouse, play 

some cards, and possibly win some cash! 

There is a $10.00 entry fee. No buy-ins 

after the first round of blinds. No Excep-

tions. Everyone is welcome! See Danny Ad-

ams on Riverside 24 with any questions. 

 

Saturday September 10th:  

 50/50: The sellers will be going door to 

door throughout the park.  

 10:00am: Adult Softball - Come and join 

in the fun, grab your gloves, 

and a few friends and come on 

out to the South ball field. 

 11:00am Registration: 

Dart Tournament - There are 

still dinner tickets available, see Peter 

Kennedy at Lakeside 14. 

Sunday September 11th:  

 11:00am: Final Campground Meeting - 

Everyone is welcome to come and share 

your opinions.  

 

Update on Events: 
 Kids Super Bingo: What a great turn out 

for Super Bingo. Over a hundred excited 

kids attended and each went home with at 

least one prize. We had a great season. 

Wishing you all a good school year and a 

wonderful winter. Hope to see you all again 

next summer for another wonderful sea-

son of bingo. We would also like to wish 

Sarah Beth a speedy recovery! -Ray & 

Margaret Doran 

 

 Adult Softball: We had a good turn out 

and a very close game. Team Hampton won 

over Dave Gammie (there's his name again) 

24 to 23. Please 

remember: every-

one wants to play 

next week at 10 

before darts, so 

please get down to 

the field on time. 

 

 Blue Haven 

Fest: Wow what a 

great Saturday 

this past Labor 

Day weekend was!

Great weather + 

great music + 
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A furry friend enjoying Blue Haven Fest! 

There was a whole lotta shucking going on 

at Blue Haven Fest! 



great food + great people = great fun! 

From all reports it seems that everyone 

that attended had a great time. Thanks to 

the help of all of the Blue Haven team, 

Blue Haven Volunteer Committee, and many 

other volunteers that have given their 

time often throughout the season and for 

help with the Terry Fox raffle tables, 

craft tables, corn shucking contest, chil-

dren and family games, bounce house, dunk 

tank delivered by Louis & John (thanks also 

for having the firetruck deliver the wa-

ter), our furry friends, the alpacas, don’t 

forget about Cindy’s special margaritas, 

the BBQ grillers, servers, and clean-up 

crew (Diane W. you are amazing). We had a 

wonderful sunny day filled with good mem-

ories for all of us to think about until next 

season.  In the past I have listed all of the 

names of our faithful volunteers but hon-

estly, the day went bye so fast and there 

were so many volunteer campers, family 

members, and people who just stepped in 

to help out where they could, for me to list 

them all for the newsletter I may forget 

to mention someone and I would not want 

to do that.  Everyone worked so hard to 

make this a successful event for all.   I can 

however let you all know that throughout 

this past summer approximately 125 volun-

teers, including Dave and Donna Bechard, 

Theresa, and the Blue Haven team, helped 

out on more than one event, which was very 

much appreciated.  Hope to see you all in 

2017 for another great season at Blue Ha-

ven Family Campground! 

 

 Results of Blue Haven Lot Rebate Raffle: 

Cash Prizes:  

1st Prize of $300.00: Danny Murphy 

2nd Prize of $200.00: Jessica Coyle 

3rd Prize of $100.00: Liz Javari 

All cash prizes have been delivered to each 

winner. 

The winner of the $1000 US rebate toward 

their lot rent is Ari Reiser, who is a relatively 

new camper, residing at 13A Maple. According 

to Theresa, Mr. Reiser has received his certifi-

cate and applied it toward his 2017 Lot Rent.  

On behalf of the Blue Haven Activities Commit-

tee, congratulations to all and thank you camp-
Our master grilling team at Blue Haven Fest! 



ers for your continual support! See you next 

year! -Cheryl Moores 

 

 Couples Horseshoe Tournament: We had a 

great day with a good turn-out. We had 14 

couples playing. 

1st place: Allison & Harold Seymoure 

2nd place: Scott & Cathy Torrance 

3rd place: Steve Brunet & Cindy Warren 

 

 Terry Fox Raffle Winners: I would like to 

thank everyone at Blue Haven for their sup-

port in making the Terry Fox/Cancer Re-

search Raffle a great success. The winners 

of the raffle are as follows: 

1st prize, Ipad: Darlene Poirier on Hillside 

2nd prize, His & Hers Watches: Liz Lauder on 

Maple 

3rd prize, Crosby Shirt: Jennifer Zuckerberg 

on Michelle 

4th prize, Basket of Spirits: Ken Moore on Pin-

ewood 

Other lucky winners were: Dave Bechard, Eva 

Sandonato, Brian Gadway, and M. Bellavance. 

 

 Kids Softball: The Green Hornets captained 

by Lima Kennedy (who also drove in the win-

ning run) beat the Yellow Jackets captained 

by Ava Gammie 18 to 17 and took the cham-

pionship title for 2016. Mateo Picone made a 

few nice hits, as did his sister Siena. Myla 

Gammie swung so hard she knocked her 

helmet off and Aiden Moore did a good job 

at first base. 

 

 Kid's Softball Banquet: Thank you to Guy 

and Armand for another great BBQ. We 

had a great lunch with nice back packs that 

had pictures, water bottles, hacky sacks, 

and a trophy for each kid. Thanks Hannah 
Bliziotis for being the team’s score keeper 

and also photographer. Thank you to Dave 

Bechard, Theresa, the crew, the volunteer 

committee for their support, and to all the 

parents for supporting their kids. Finally 

thanks to all the coaches, base coaches, 

and umpires. 

 

 Adult Super Bingo: Thank you to all that 

came. We had a great turn out. Our big 

winner of the day was Anita Seguin. Don't 

forget next year Monday Night Bingo will 

tentatively start on June 26th. The pickle 

jar will resume on that date. A special 

thanks to all my helpers. I hope everyone 

has a great winter. -Cindy Smith 

 Darts: We had 29 players who all had a 

good evening. We would also like to wel-

come all the new dart players. High scores 

by women: Joyce with 117 and Ginny with 

The Terry Fox Run was a big success! 

Lots of fun was had at Blue Haven Fest! 



121. High scores by men: Peter with 119 and 

Bill with 115. Finishes by women: Carol with 

3; Lisa, Colette, Linda, and Debbie with 1 

each. Finishes by men: Harold with 4; Allen 

with 3; Patrick, Randy, and Cliff with 2; 

Matlo, Peter, Stephen, Albert, and Cameron 

with 1 each. Game was won by team Harold, 

Terry, Ken, and Al. Note: The Blue Haven 

Dart Tournament is on September 10th with 

registration at 11:00am. See you all there 

and have a nice winter! 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Birthday greetings this week go out to: 

 9/9: George Hauswirth 

 9/9: Scott Nolan 

 9/9: Hailey Fletcher, 

13 

 9/10: Roxanna Magera 

 9/10: David Pellerin 

 9/11: Colleen O'Don-

nell 

 9/15: Don Light 

 9/17: Patrick Lafave 

 9/19: Annabelle Mitchell 

 9/23: Darlene Bilow 

 9/26: Francine Cantwell 

 9/27: Mike Deliva 

 10/1: Frank Boisvert 

 10/9: Elaine Pellerin 

 10/24: Spencer Davies 

 10/25: Hunter Labombard, 19, BHC Employ-

ee 

 10/25: Jasmine Henry 

To all our campers that have birthdays during 

our off season: We wish you all the best on 

your special day! 

 

Happy Anniversary! 
Anniversary greetings this week go out to: 

 9/9: Phyillis & Dennis LaBombard, 49 years 

 9/12: Susan & Ken Johnson, 35 years 

 9/17: Patricia & Cliff Horrell, 33 years 

 9/21: Debbie & John Gagnon, 19 years 

 9/24: Marlene & George Hauswirth, 55 

years 

 9/25: Elaine & David Pellerin, 17 years 

 9/62: Donna & Ray Davies, 28 years 

 10/10: Tina & Randy Legresley, 6 years 

To all our campers that 

have anniversaries during 

our off season: we wish 

you all the best on your 

special day! 

 

50/50: This week there were three pots and 

the winners were: 

9/4: #1330241 - The pot was $1589.00 and 

the lucky winner was Patricia Legresley on Wil-

low 19. 

7/23: #1330674 – The pot was $897.00 and 

the lucky winner was Lisa Porter on Michelle 

25. 

6/11: #1331257 - The pot is $421.00 and this 

is still unclaimed. 

 

Nicest Site Contest 2017: We are bringing 

back by popular demand the Nicest Site Con-

test. Pick up a brochure at the office counter 

with all the details and the prices to be won. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A great time was had by everyone at 

Blue Haven Fest! 



Final Power reading: We will do the final me-

ter reading on or around September 28th.  

 

2017 Seasonal Site Rent: Standard Site Rent 

will NOT increase this season. Lock in dates 

through 2018 will be pushed forward one year. 

We will be increasing the golf cart fees by 

$10.00 per season. These put a huge demand on 

our infrastructure, they are a big demand on 

out power and they are very hard on our roads. 

Please remember EVERY cart needs to be reg-

istered with the office and have the number 

and only that number that we assigned to you 

on them. Also all carts need to have head lights 

and tail lights that work. Any cart found to be 

without the correct numbers or with no num-

bers will be given one warning. The second time 

the cart will have to leave the campground not 

return. So if you have a cart and it is not regis-

tered with the office or does not have a num-

ber please see Dave or Theresa as soon as pos-

sible. We will be checking all carts throughout 

the rest of the season and in fall when site de-

posits come do we will be redoing the list. Win-

terizations, awning roll ups, and gazebo take 

downs will also stay the same price this season. 

 

2017 Site Rent Deposits: We will soon start 

taking site deposits for 2017. As with every 

other season, we cannot take your deposit if 

you have any overdue balances on your account 

for site rent, power, or service work. Please 

come to the office and check to be sure that 

you are up to date on your account and the 

power bill. Payments can be made at either 

the Blue Haven office or the Plattsburgh of-

fice. To avoid a $45.00 no deposit fee, make 

your deposit by October 1st 2017. See below 

for EZ payment plan information and new poli-

cy for 2017 season. 

 

EZ Pay Program: Due to the positive re-

sponse of the EZ Pay program, we will again be 

offering this as an option. How to determine 

what your four EZ Pay payments will be: 25% 

of your site rental is due by October 1st and 

your remaining 3 payments are due in the 

spring of next year. 

Great memories made at the Terry Fox Run. 

What a gorgeous day for Blue Haven Fest! 



 For Example: 2017 site rent = $1,045.00. 

 Fall deposit = $261.25. Site balance = 

$783.75. 

 Take $783.75 and divide by 3 = $261.25 

If you do not pay 25% of your site rental in 

the fall, there will be a one-time charge of 

$45 to activate the EZ Pay program in order 

to be fair to those who made their fall de-

posit on time. 

 For Example: 2017 site rent = $1,045.00. 

 Fall deposit none. Late charge = $45.00. 

 Site balance = $1,090.00. 

 Take $1,090.00 and divide by 3 = 

$363.33. This would allow you to activate 

the EZ 

Pay Program if a deposit was not made in the 

fall. 

EZ Pay Final Payment Schedule: 

 2nd payment: Sunday, April 1, 2017 

 3rd payment: Monday, May 1, 2017 

 4th payment: Thursday, June 1, 

2017 

The final 3 payments will be as sched-

uled above. $5.00 will be added to 

each payment that is late. If you acti-

vate EZ Pay in the spring and did not 

make a deposit, your 1st payment 

would be due on April 1st, your second 

payment is still due by May 1st and 

the final payment by June 1st. Site 

contracts NOT paid by June 1st will 

be charged a $50.00 late fee, no mat-

ter what 

payment 

option 

you 

choose. 

Applica-

ble in-

terest 

fees still 

apply.  

 Beginning for the 2015 season and in the fu-

ture, anyone who does NOT pay their site rent 

IN FULL by June 1st, for 2 consecutive seasons, 

will see an increase of $75 in their Site Rental. 

This DOES include anyone who makes special 

arrangements to be paid AFTER June 1st. Regu-

lar missed payment fees and interest still apply. 

Please refer to Page 2: “Rates & Forms of Pay-

ment” in your Policy Book. The policy clearly 

states that ALL site rentals MUST be paid by 

June 1st, no matter what payment plan you 

choose. You can get an updated page for your 

policy book from Theresa at the office. 

 

 Please see Dave or Theresa in the office for 

any park issues so they can arrange to have 

them taken care of. 


